
 
February 20,  2024 

Wesley Lake Commission Minutes 
Minutes Via Zoom 

In Attendance: 
Robert Bianchini 
Dr. James Brown 
Eileen Chapman 
Ed Lacombe 
Joe Leone 
Barbara Lesinski 
Gail Rosewater 
Jennifer Schimpf 
 
 
Gail Rosewater opened the meeting at 7 PM with member roll call and reading of 
the Open Public Records Act.  
  

Open Public Portion 

No members of the public were present. 
 
Approval of Minutes: 
Jenn moved to accept the minutes of December 19. Dr Brown seconded. All 
voted in favor. Gail will forward minutes to municipalities to be posted on the 
websites. 
 
Standard Reports: 
 
Membership: 
All Asbury Park members were reappointed at the January City Council Reorg. 
Meeting until 1/15/2027. Neptune members will be reappointed in January 
2025. Gail spoke to Keith Cafferty about someone from Neptune to replace him 



and Reverend Mitchell. Members should forward names to Neptune Township if 
they know someone who is interested.  
 
Election of officers will be held at the March meeting. Gail requested that 
nominations should be forwarded to her ASAP. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: 
Ed reported the balance is $16,655.12. Ed received the invoices from both 
municipalities for the annual $1,000 contribution and sent back.  
 
Replacement lights have been purchased. Gail received reimbursement of 
$143.94 for the DO NOT MOW Raingarden signs.  
 
Barb moved and Dr Brown seconded to approve Treasurers Report. All 
approved. 
 
DPW: 
Robert reported he was aware the eastern fence in the Lake needed cleanup but 
weather has not permitted it. 

Joe reported that Neptune will routinely check Rain Garden grates and clean. 
Joe sent a notice to Code Enforcement about the debris a homeowner left along 
the Lake. He will follow up, 

Gail reported that the shared services agreement between the municipalities as 
well as the Pond Weed and Goose Management Contracts were in process. 

No additional trash cans have been put on Camp Meeting Property along Lake 
from boardwalk to Founders Park. There is alot of trash along that section of 
Lake. 

The floating islands and lights in Lake will be worked on when it gets warmer. 

 

 
 



Old Business 
 
Flooding 
Eileen reported that the  Asbury Park Engineer and possibly someone from 
NJDEP will be at the March meeting to discuss flooding remediation. ISTAR is 
doing study on flooding. Concerns were expressed about the increase in 
development and impact on flooding. 
 
Friends and Citizens 
No Report 
 
New Business: 
 
Eileen met with the new AP City manager to communicate the Commissions 
priorities and will continue to do so. 
 
Barb moved and Ed seconded to close the meeting at 7:50 PM. All approved. 
 
Respectfully Submitted by: 
Gail Rosewater 
 
 
 


